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 We completed our first week of kindergarten! The students have been very busy 
learning the schedule and routines in the classroom. It's been quite an adjustment 
from half-day 4K to full-day kindergarten. Next week, we'll be starting our reading 
and writer's workshop, so be sure to ask the student's what they've learned each 
day! 
 
I am sending home a copy of the kindergarten report card and rubric. This is just a 
resource for you to know what we will be looking for each quarter. Of something 
doesn't make sense, please don't hesitate to contact me. 
 
I've also sent home a "calculator" with your child's lunch number written on it. A lot 
of time is spent learning their lunch number, so any practice they can get at home 
is greatly appreciated!  
 
You will find a monthly calendar in your child's folder as well. This calendar is to 
show what color he/she ended up on during the day. I split the day into two parts, 
so your child will mark what color they were on before lunch and at the end of the 
day. If they can make it through the month with less than 4 yellows, they will be 
able to eat lunch in the classroom with me! 

Lapacek's Apple Orchard Trip:  
The kindergarten classes will be 
learning about apples and apple 
orchards in the upcoming weeks. We 
are going to travel to Poynette to visit 
Lapacek's Apple Orchard. There we 
will pick apples, walk through the 
sunflower field, and learn about 
raspberries. The students will have 
lunch at school, leave for the orchard 
at 12:15, and  be back close to 3. At 
this time, we are not in need of 
parent chaperones. There will be 
other chaperoning opportunities 
throughout the school year. The 
permission slip will be sent home 
shortly.  
 

Upcoming Dates: 
September 19 - Lapacek's Apple  
         Orchard 
September 25 - Early Release 
October 8 - Early Release 
October 9 - Picture Retakes 
October 9 - Parent/Teacher     
          Conferences 
 
 
 
Classroom Website:  

I plan on creating the website 
within the next two weeks. I will be 
sending home the information as 
soon as it's up! 


